May 24, 2008

To: Academic Senate

From: Lesley Farmer, Chair

Re: Library Advisory Committee Annual Report

The committee charge of the committee is to promote collaboration and communication between the library faculty and the teaching faculty to integrate information competence into the curriculum. To that end, the University Library Advisory Committee met almost monthly during the 2007-2008 academic year: seven times (an additional meeting was held virtually). Attendance was usually high; one person had to resign, and the student representative was chosen late in the year. 

Two-way communication between library staff and the advisory committee was excellent, and both parties felt very comfortable asking for information, and following up on information requests. Lee Blecher did a fine job as Secretary throughout the year, and facilitated between-meeting communication.

At each meeting, library updates were shared. Several times the committee toured renovated areas, and noted possible impact upon the campus community. The most important topic was ORCA. The committee was permitted to see ORCA behind the scenes. Dean Kochan shared draft priorities for items to be placed in ORCA, and the committee shared those priorities with their respective colleges in order to solicit feedback/input. Those findings were then shared at the following meeting in order to inform the library. The committee encouraged a strong PR campaign, and gave some valuable specific suggestions. As a result, the ORCA function should be better understood and accepted by the campus. 


Information and technology literacies were also discussed regularly. Tiffini Travis, Hema Ramachandran, and Lesley Farmer shared information about GE courses’ incorporation of information and technology literacies; information and technology literacy standards; ways to assess information literacy; sample learning activities that incorporate information literacy, MERLOT and other possible repositories of good practice.

In between meetings, the committee received updates from the library staff, and they discussed the related issues as needed at the following meeting. Sample pieces of information included librarian study of Library 2.0; National Library Week; student technology use; library periodical use and considerations; budget information; staffing information; information literacy initiatives; library grants.

At each meeting, a library or ITSS staff member provided topical information. Issues included: copyright as it applies to BeachBoard; the library’s proposed new OPAC interface; instructional classrooms; thesis office procedures; ebooks and new subscription databases; library services for individuals with disabilities

Other topics of discussion included:

· Library sustainability efforts (“green”ing procedures): as a result of the committee’s input, faculty can now ask the circulation staff not to print out datedue slips. 

· Library webpage presence: as a result of the committee’s input, a library link was posted on the CSULB opening webpage.
· Instructional classrooms in the library:  an additional classroom is being planned, partly due to committee input.
· Circulating media: committee input favoring this option informed Dean Kochan’s communication with other CSU Library Deans.

In sum, the Library Advisory Committee serves as a valuable entity for cordial and effective two-way communication and problem-solving. As a result of the committee’s work, the library’s renovation has been better accepted, and library services and use have improved. 
